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Angelus Letter
11 March 2021
Thursday of the Third Week of Lent
LETTER #110
Dear Parish Family,
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*          
Friday Stations of the Cross at 7PM*
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM*† with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB
PARISH MISSION  7PM   
 
* Masks are required.
† Second Scrutiny
SOME GENERAL THINGS OF WHICH TO BE AWARE
 
Daylight Saving Time starts THIS SUNDAY, March 14th!  
Don’t forget to SPRING ahead.
 
Our Parish Lenten Mission begins this Sunday Night!
 
Due to the Parish Mission there will not be confessions this Tuesday night. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament will continue with the Mission however and close with benediction.
 
PARISH MISSION
 
Get ready for our annual parish mission “REVIVE US!” presented by our Parish Catechetical Leader, Keith Johnson. Each night begins at 7PM. You may attend either in-person or live-streamed from our parish’s YouTube channel:
 
https://www.youtube.com/c/StSebastianParish/videos
 
St. Sebastian Parish Mission: REVIVE US!
 
Sunday: THE NEED FOR REVIVAL
Monday: THE WAY OF REVIVAL
Tuesday: PREPARING FOR REVIVAL
 
Hope to see you there!
 
VISITORS TO ST. SEBASTIAN PARISH
 
This past weekend, we had a number of visitors to our parish that might be of interest to you. Each guest was here for different reasons. On Friday, Abbot Gary Hoover OSB from St. Andrew Abby was here for our 8th grade confirmation and on Saturday, we welcomed a contingent of Jesuits priests from John Carroll University. Then on Monday, Bishop Edward Malesic came for a pastoral visit. I’m the lucky one who gets to hear all the compliments about the parish! I tell them that I will pass the compliments along to the appropriate individuals, but this weekend there were just too many. So, here are a few compliments:
The parish was noted for its beautiful grounds and buildings, remarks were made about how well our servers perform at Mass, how wonderful the music sounds, how inspiring the art is, the manners of our young folk, how responsive and engaged the congregations are at prayer and the general hospitality. I get to receive all these compliments (of things for which I am largely not responsible for.) Thank you for all that you do to make this such a great place.
BISHOP MALESIC
 
One of the things we talked about with the Bishop on Monday was the future of the Diocese in relation to some future “returning to normal.” The Bishop has great hope that things will begin to turn around within the next few months, depending, of course, on what happens with the pandemic. But things seem well enough on course that he is beginning a task force to help people return to the Mass (and understanding the Sunday obligation.) It is more than just taking down ropes and signs, it will take some readjusting and reminding ourselves of pre-COVID days. It is a great thing that he has such foresight as to begin this process and I feel confident under his leadership of the diocese. Please keep him in your prayers. It is a particularly tough vocation to be Bishop of one in every five persons in northeast Ohio during a pandemic. We don’t exactly all march in sync!  
ONLINE SURVEY
 
Thank you to the 82 people who have participated so far! Please consider participating in the Disciple Maker Index Survey. This survey will provide you the opportunity to reflect on your own spiritual growth and provide feedback on the efforts of the parish to help you grow.
The survey should take you between 10-15 minutes to complete. Please do not skip questions unless instructed to do so. Please note that your responses are kept confidential. Your parish will not have access to individual survey responses.
To take the survey go to: https://portal.catholicleaders.org/dmi/survey/k0k40k0k4a
The opportunity to participate ends on March 22nd!
CONCERT NEXT SUNDAY
 
The Koto Ensemble will be performing in the church on Sunday, March 21st at 4PM. The Koto Ensemble performs traditional Japanese music in traditional dress. 
There will be limited seating and masks are required. This performance will also be live-streamed on our parish’s YouTube page. The Koto Ensemble concert is part of the World Music Series at St. Sebastian Parish and is made possible in part by a grant from the National Endowment for the Arts.
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:
Annette Bailey, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Jeanne Conway, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Beth DeVore, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Jean Heban-Shireman, Phil Hochstetler, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Faye Morton, Betty O’Hara, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Brian Walsh.
God bless you,
Fr. Valencheck.
St. Sebastian, pray for us.
St. Mary, pray for us.
